
Superintendent’s Report to the Board – 22 March 2022 

1) Enrollment is currently 748. We continue to accept applications for the 2022-2023 school 
year and are on track to have full enrollment of approximately 750 for next year. 

2) We are currently attempting to finalize our summer plans. Camp Pendleton does not 
appear to be a viable option for this summer due to USMC operational demands, so we 
are likely going to Fort Irwin in Barstow June 9-18. We would then do Summer School 
for five weeks from June 27-July 29 (after a one-week mental health break for everyone). 
Summer school would include both an LAMC five-week session and credit recovery 
courses for all students who failed courses, “get ahead” math courses to allow students to 
advance in their math course-taking pattern, and “bridge” classes in English and math for 
those who are performing below grade level. 

3) Entrance Camp is now tentatively set for July 11-30 for all new students. This might 
change if the summer camp schedule for Pendleton/Irwin changes, but assuming we stick 
with the Fort Irwin plan, we would proceed with Entrance Camp at that time. 

4) We recently gave another round of RENSTAR math and English assessments and have 
been doing schoolwide intervention through the Freckle computer platform. Teachers 
meet with students individually to set and discuss improvement goals and then review 
whether they have met those goals. Students are encouraged to use Freckle time as a 
prime opportunity to improve their skills and in turn their performance on the RENSTAR 
assessments. Teachers are reporting some significant gains. We have been using a variety 
of reward structures to motivate students to do well, including a free Kona Ice for those 
who meet goals. We are planning to use rewards such as a trip to the movies, a trip to Big 
John’s Pizza, and a trip to Magic Mountain. 

5) Our Expanded Learning Academy is doing a series of spring break trips to colleges, 
museums, and other educational locations to engage students during their break time. 

6) Thursday, March 31 we will be doing a day of service in which all students will be 
performing eight hours of community service either at an NVMI-sponsored location or a 
mutually agreed upon community site. 

7) Our ADA is hovering near 95%. We had a dip in ADA during the January winter 
intersession which we attributed to the COVID surge. To get credit for independent study 
attendance, students and parents must sign IS contracts, and several families did not do so 
during the surge, which negatively impacted our attendance rate. 

8) I am contemplating a summer retreat for key staff leaders and their families. The concept 
would be to go to a place where lodging and food are relatively cheap (like Las Vegas) 
and there is stuff for families to do while the staff has daytime meetings at a hotel 
conference center to do strategic planning, focus on our schoolwide action plans, and 
prepare for the coming school year, and then allow for team and morale building 
activities with families in the evening time. The leadership team is discussing specifics of 
this and hopes to have a proposal to discuss at the board’s one-day retreat. 

9) Retired Army COL Steve Hartman, who has been a JROTC instructor for quite some 
time, will be coming on board as a Deputy Superintendent at the end of June to help 
manage both the Academics and Leadership pillars of the school. He will be cost shared 
with the army as part of our JROTC instructor allotment.  



10) In the Winter intersession, we had an overall LAMC course pass rate of 91% with 
individual course pass rates as follows: 

a. Admin Justice--84% 
b. Business Law--100% 
c. Music 321--100% 
d. Child Development 001--82% 
e. Child Development 172--81% 
f. English 101--75% 

11) UTLA and SEIU continue to file frequent complaints against NVMI to the LACOE 
Board and VOCES administration. We respond to all complaints immediately. While 
some complaints have merit and NVMI attempts to immediately correct the concern, 
many complaints have no merit or are not able to be researched because they lack 
specific information which can be followed up on.  

12) I submitted our March 1 response to the District’s preliminary Prop 39 offer. That 
response included reiterating multiple alternative proposals to the split colocation option 
being proposed by the district. Thus far, there is no indication that the district is interested 
in any of those alternatives. LAUSD Board President Kelly Gonez, who represents this 
area, indicated in several community meetings that NVMI had the option to turn down 
the Mount Gleason colocation offer and has left it at that. While true, that would mean we 
have no other choice but to lower our enrollment to fit onto the footprint the district is 
proposing on this campus. We have articulated this fact in community meetings, but Ms. 
Gonez continues to state that the district is simply complying with the law by making the 
split colocation offer and the ball is in NVMI’s court to accept or reject. We continue 
internal discussions about how to make the split colocation at Mount Gleason work, since 
reducing enrollment does not seem like a wise choice. Doing so would reduce our 
financial power to get private or public bond financing for a facility. At this point, when 
we get the final offer on April 1, which is likely to be identical to the preliminary offer, 
we will accept the Mount Gleason colocation option and work with district staff to make 
that as positive as possible, despite the very negative public opposition to the plan. A 
change.org petition has more than 600 signatures in opposition to the Mount Gleason 
plan, but I have made it clear to anyone who would listen that LAUSD are the ones who 
made the Mount Gleason plan and NVMI did not request such a plan.  

13) We are transitioning from one student information system (SIS) to another. We have been 
using PowerSchool and are transitioning to AERIES. This has been a process nine years 
in the making since North Valley Charter Academy used PowerSchool. AERIES has 
much more functionality and our SIS Manager, Rajashanea Everett, and I both have had 
previous experience with AERIES, which our admin team and counselors now agree will 
be a much better system. 

14) I am in the process of applying for another Healthier Generation Gold Schools Award 
(the same one NVMI won 2 years ago and was one of only six schools nationwide to earn 
that level ward). 

15) I will have a proposed new set of salary scales for the board to consider at its retreat. I 
also hope to have a rough draft of the 22-23 budget for that discussion.  



16) We are finishing employee evaluations for this school year and are preparing to offer 
employment agreements once the board approves salary scales and a preliminary budget. 

17) We are working with various constituencies on the Local Control Accountability Plan 
(LCAP). We meet with parents, students, all staff, community representatives, and will 
discuss a draft with the full board later this spring. The final LCAP must be adopted 
before the end of June. We align our LCAP with the six goals we had in our WASC 
Action Plan and the action steps in the LCAP fully align with the action steps in that plan. 

18) We are in the process of beginning hiring for the 22-23 academic year. We have had 
several people resign in the middle of the year for a variety of reasons, but that has 
continued to make things very challenging. We must cover down for a significant number 
of daily staff absences plus deal with vacancies. Administrators are subbing all the time 
and we sometimes must combine multiple classes in a single room to ensure proper 
supervision of students. At present, we have no teaching vacancies (thank goodness) 
other than 2 Special Education Resource teachers (which do not have a regular teaching 
load, but instead provide “push in” services).  We have several vacant TA positions and 
one vacant counselor position due to a counselor on family leave.  

19) I have been in ongoing discussions with the interim President and Academic Vice 
President at LAMC regarding possibly expanding our early college program and moving 
some or all our high school program onto that campus as a means of mitigating the need 
for the split colocation. I have proposed several academic pathways that would allow all 
our high school students to earn an AA/AS degree from LAMC at the time they graduate 
from NVMI. Shifting to such a plan would require a material revision to our charter, and 
this topic will be among those I recommend the board discuss at the one-day board 
retreat. We will need to work out many logistics with LAMC should we decide to 
implement this possibility (food service, safety/security, science lab facilities, art and 
music facilities, athletics facilities, office spaces for counselors and administration, and 
much more.)  Making this happen in time for next year may prove impossible, but it is 
part of the discussion the board needs to have at the retreat.  


